

Russchelle Moore State Board of Education State Board of Education Meeting Wednesday, March 15th, 2023

Good evening President Thompson, Vice President O'Leary, and members of the State Board of Education. My name is Russchelle Moore and I am a single mother of a beautiful son Nicholas, who attends McKinley Tech. We reside in Ward 6 and I serve with PAVE (Parents Amplifying Voices in Education) on the Citywide and Ward 6 Parent Leaders in Education Board.

Thank you for your work in advocating for the needs of our students and schools. I would like to speak today about the importance of having a health professional or clinician in every DCPS and public charter school! My story begins in the 80s, here in DC when crack and heroin owned the streets. It was hard to realize just how tight of a grip drugs had on my neighborhood.

As a young child, I didn't recognize my mom struggled with addiction, but when I turned 11 my blissful ignorance started to wear thin. In addition to dealing with the trauma of substance abuse in our household, it was at this age that I also started being bullied at school. Despite these experiences, my grandparents still gave me the stability and love I needed to move forward. But I can only imagine how much better my experience would have been with the right mental health support in school.

Fast forward to today, as a single mom of a child with Autism, it hurts my heart to see history repeat itself in some ways. Although I am able to provide a stable and healthy homelife for Nicholas, the most fearful experience I've ever encountered was my son being bullied throughout middle school to the point that he wanted to take his own life. This is something no parent should have to endure. The traumatic experiences my son Nicholas went through as a DCPS student sadly reflect some of the very same traumatic experiences of my own childhood.

But, Nicholas and I are only two examples of many similar stories in the District. According to PAVE's 2023 survey on parents' experiences with school-based mental health 33.5% of parents who responded, don't know whether or not Mental Health support is even offered in their children's school. This gives us a clue into the level of our kids' unmet mental health needs. I am here today to say that we need the District to go even further in improving school staff support to meet the needs of our children and expand the pipeline of providers so all children have access to a mental health provider.



The centerpiece of my life and my advocacy for me is my son! Our stories are just a small window into the urgent needs of all families throughout the District. I'm asking you all to not just look at me with your eyes, and not just listen with your ears, but I'm asking you to use your hearts to feel our stories and to ask for expanded staff support and an expanded pipeline for mental health providers. There are a lot of Nicholas's out there and when their stories remain untold, their trauma is not addressed.

Thank you for allowing me to testify and share what I want to see for our kids and our District. I hope you will support and join us in advocating for our parent priorities and include parents and families in their development.

Russchelle Moore Citywide and Ward 6 Parent Leader in Education Board Member